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Dr. Yanelis Calviño Vega, head of the Provincial Health Department,

reported that Holguin province reported 1 new positive case, this time

a 48 years old Cuban citizen, a contact of previously confirmed cases,

resident of reparto 26 de Julio from Holguin municipality. The other

17 contacts go under epidemiological surveillance.

Thus, the province has confirmed 78 cases, 28 from the municipality of

Gibara, 23 from Holguín, 18 from Banes, 4 from Báguanos, 2 from

Mayaría, and one apiace from Rafael Freyre, Calixto García, Cacocum,

Cueto and Moa. Some 245 patients are hospitalized, out of which 73 are

positive of COVID-19. Likewise, no patient in serious or critical

condition was reported.

Also, Yurián Ricardo Vega, the provincial director of Finance and

Prices, explained that one of the fundamental tasks assigned to the

institution in this difficult stage is detecting and confronting all

illegalities, through the work of the working group for monitoring and

controlling price regulations.

According to Ricardo Vega, so far 62 complaints have been received and

processed, and 1350 fines have been imposed on the non-state sector

for a total amount of 527,527 Cuban pesos, as well as 14 fines

resulting from an inspection to the Acopio company and the Holguín

Comprehensive Development Company. / Written by Gobierno Provincial .
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